U.N. Fires Officials at Its Afghan Fund 

By DION NISSENBAUM 

June 10, 2012
WSJ

http://online.wsj.com/article/SB10001424052702303444204577458604167295464.html?mod=googlenews_wsj

KABUL—The United Nations fired three officials running its $1.4 billion Afghanistan police trust fund as the first step in what is expected to be a broader shake-up at the program currently facing an internal investigation of mismanagement, according to U.N. and Western officials. 

The dismissals mark the first substantive steps in the United Nations Development Program investigation of misconduct—and a possible coverup—at the fund that pays the salaries for the 150,000-member police force that is a cornerstone of America's exit strategy in Afghanistan.

Among those removed from their posts, Western officials said, were the trust fund's deputy project manager and its finance officer. A fund administrator has also been fired. All these former U.N. staffers are Afghan citizens.

In a statement on the dismissals, the U.N. said it has a "zero tolerance" policy on corruption and is committed to running a transparent fund in a country with major security constraints.

"Because of these huge challenges, it is not possible for UNDP to eliminate all risks associated with running its programs in Afghanistan," the U.N. said in its statement. "However UNDP constantly endeavors to mitigate or enhance its risk management associated with our country operations."

The U.N. declined to explain why the Afghan staff members had been fired, or how security challenges constrained its ability to oversee the funds. None of the fired employees could be reached Sunday to comment.

Problems with the Law and Order Trust Fund for Afghanistan became public last month, when The Wall Street Journal reported that international donors were concerned about possible abuses at the fund. The trust fund's main contributors are the U.S., the European Union and Japan.

While UNDP officials initially dismissed Journal reports about mismanagement allegations at Lotfa, the U.N. now says that its own investigation of problems at the fund preceded these articles—and that it is taking allegations of abuse seriously.

U.N. investigators have flown in to examine allegations that managers have abused the trust fund's $2.2 million procurement budget, according to Western officials.

U.N. employees have also raised concerns that Lotfa has paid thousands of nonexistent police officers and that senior managers have created high-paying positions for workers with close ties to powerful Afghan leaders, according to Western officials.

Investigators are also looking into reports that Lotfa workers tried to destroy incriminating documents, according to the U.N.

Earlier this month, the European Union vowed to withhold €30 million ($37 million) until the U.N. examined the allegations of abuses at Lotfa and came up with better controls. The U.N. said that it hasn't been formally informed of any decision by the EU to link release of the funds to the investigation.

